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Dates for your diary  

Tuesday 19th April 

 Yr 1 Olympic park visit 

 Scotland class 

Thursday 21th April 

 Reception & Yr 1 Dental Oral 

Health Survey for 5 years old 

Friday 22nd April 

 Yr 1 Olympic Park visit 

 Wales class 

Friday 29th April 

 Egypt class visit Bonny 

Downs 10am-11a 

Wednesday 4th May-Friday 

6th May 

 Yr 4 Residential to Fair Play 

House 

 Yr 5 & Yr 6Young Voices 

concert - selected children 

Friday 6th May 

 Tanzania class visit Bonny 

Downs 10am-11am 

Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

What a rollercoaster week it has been for me personally.  The 
messages of good luck, the cards and gifts, and the affection 
shown by children and parents has been overwhelming and a 
very emotional experience.  I am so humbled and grateful for 
the effort people have gone to.  I am sorry that I cannot thank 
everyone individually, but I appreciate everything you have 
done.  I leave Brampton full of happy memories and with the 

smiles of children’s faces imprinted on my conscience, and I will definitely visit during the 
summer term when I am able to. 

Red Nose Day 

We raised a whopping £522.63 on Red Nose Day, which is a phenomenal achievement.   

Easter Booster Classes 

If your child is attending an Easter Booster class (Y6 & Y2 only), please make sure they 
arrive and are collected on time.  We want your child to make the most from the  

sessions we are offering so punctuality is essential.  Please send children in with a water 
bottle as we are still waiting for the fountains to be reinstated for use after their closure. 

Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel 

 

Thank you for supporting us with the Sustrans Big Walk and Wheel.  Brampton is current-
ly in the top 30 in the country and the top 3 in Newham.  Keep encouraging your child to 
travel to school by sustainable means such as walking, scootering (not electric) or cycling. 

Have a fabulous Easter break and we will see you back at school on Tuesday 19th 
April.  Please be aware that there will be no clubs or after school care on that day. 

Best wishes for a successful and exciting future to you all. 

Kevin Reid 

Headteacher 

Big Talk Home Learning 
If children can't say it then children can't write it. 

Dear All, 
This weekend’s BTHL 1st / 2nd / 3rd April 

 
Last weekend, the clocks went forward by one hour. 

 
If you had the power to fast-forward time or to rewind time, what would you do and why? 

 

 

19th April 2022 

No after-school clubs,  

PM boosters and after school 

care  

Monday 4th April -  

Monday 18th April 2022 

 
Monday 2nd May school                    

is closed! 



                         

     News from lower phase - Year 2 

    Birthdays in Year 2 
 

 Magedine, Aryan and Muhammad Ayaan  
 

  There comes a time in a child’s life when one must take time to reflect on their experiences and their 

surroundings.  In Year 2 this is what we have been doing, as we have delved into the magical world of 

poetry.  We have explored different types of poems such as diamante poems and free verse poems.  We 

analysed special moments in our lives and then wrote about them in the form of a poem. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As we progress through life, time is one constant that every human thinks about in their daily life.  Year 2 

have really embraced the challenge of telling the time and in particular identifying what each numeral on 

the clock stands for. 

In Science we have been entering into the extraordinary world of plants.  Beautiful, tall stems have 
emerged from seeds as we learnt that not all plants need soil to grow.  Children were fascinated to learn 

about the process of hydroponics where plants grow without soil.  The amazement on the children’s faces 
was a sight to behold.  We planted runner beans and cress seeds.  Each day, the children have not been 
able to contain their excitement as they sprint into class each morning to find out how much the plants 

have grown overnight.  The have been comparing their plants with their friends and this has resulted in 
some rich vocabulary being used. 

 



This year, we started the Easter celebrations by challenging our children in the RP to design Easter bonnets. The 
children and their adult support came up with themes that reflected their unique personalities. The children’s individ-
ual means of communication were used to elicit their views about their preferred themes. They got creative and 
made beautiful and elaborate bonnets. The competition for the best Easter bonnet was fierce but a winner was cho-
sen. Friends in the ASD hub joined their RP peers in an Easter egg hunt activity. The school map was used to locate 
hidden chocolate eggs that had been hidden in different parts of the school. They used their cognitive and visual 
skills to find marked places on the map where the eggs can be found. The children had fun while learning. Here are 
some of the themes that featured during today’s celebration. 

Boss baby says YES! YES!! I am exceptional 

Dancing Prince 

King David is waited on while he plays his musical instrument 

Matilda says if you are good, life is good  

Little Miss Bossy is very assertive 

Lovingly sharing my favourite things with my friends 

Playing cause and effect computer games is fun too. 

Miss Glamorous plays dressing up 

Strumming the guitar beautifully is all I want 

Einstein chocolate factory is here, come and get yours 

Celebrating life with reggae music 

Here comes the Numicon maths genius 

Celebrating Special Easter by Communicating exuberantly 

A big thank you to our Judges (Ms Amina Khanom, Mr Wedgbury, Mr Reid and Mrs Nketia) for their contributions. 

I wish you a Hippity Hoppity Easter. 

Mrs Olusola Awelenje and the RP TEAM 
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This week pupils and staff at Brampton have been celebrating the resilience of those with a diagnosis of autism. The 

children have participated in assemblies that highlight the need for a week to be dedicated to autism awareness.  In 

support of the ‘Light it up Blue’ campaign by the autism advocacy association (Autism Speaks), staff wore blue cloth-

ing to promote awareness. The week was fuelled by meaningful discussions about the personalised learning ap-

proached adhered to in our ASD hub and how our school community, can continue to support the pupils in our 

school who have autism. The children also spoke to their teachers about ways to celebrate the accomplishments of 

their peers and how to interact effectively with them. 

Mrs Rose-Rebecca Nketia and the ASD hub 
team 
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         Other Information  

 

School Lunch Menu  - Week 1 


